
 

February 1st 2023 
Submitted by: Richard Brueckner, Past President of the North Dakota 
Sportfishing Congress (NDSFC). 
Dear Chairman Porter, Vice Chairman Anderson members of the House 
Energy and Natural Resources Committee, 

On behalf of the North Dakota Sportfishing Congress, and the members 
of the 13 Fishing Clubs of North Dakota that we represent we ask the 
House Energy and Natural Resources Committee OPPOSE House Bill 
1538.   
HB 1538 removes conservation fees that are currently paid by sponsors 
of fishing tournaments.  These fees go back to the local area where the 
tournament was held and are used to upgrade infrastructure for all users 
of the resource to enjoy.  The North Dakota Game and Fish Department 
estimates that just over $1 million has been invested in local 
communities through the conservation fee.  HB 1538 instead institutes an 
application fee of up to $250/tournament.   This fee would stay with the 
Game and Fish Department and not be passed on to local communities.   
Additionally, it is the opinion of the Sportfishing Congress and the 
member clubs we represent that the regulation of fishing tournaments is 
best addressed through Administrative Rules under the purview of the 
North Dakota Game and Fish Department and should not become part of 
the North Dakota Century Code through the passage of HB 1538.   
Maintaining these regulations in administrative code gives the flexibility 
to make changes throughout the biennium, rather than just through the 
legislative session.  
The NDSFC has a long reputation of working with the ND Game & Fish 
Department on issues such as those addressed as concerns within House 
Bill 1538.  We and our member organizations are committed to taking a 
lead role in working with the North Dakota Game and Fish Department in 
addressing those concerns and as needed working through the 
Administrative Rule process to implement any needed changes. 
For these reasons, the North Dakota Sportfishing Congress and the 
members of its 13 affiliated clubs respectfully request a “Do Not Pass” 
recommendation on HB 1538. 

Thank You, 
Richard Brueckner 
North Dakota Sportfishing Congress 
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